 

 

Y

ear End Meeting

Almost 500 GPs, practice nurses and practice managers attended the LMC Year End meeting at the Caledonian University on 28th February.  This annual event is one of the largest LMC gatherings anywhere in the UK. 

Tom Clackson gave a presentation on the important year end processes that practices should observe. Dr John Ip spoke about changes to the GMS Contract for 2013/14 and also the Enhanced Services programme. Dr Douglas Colville discussed the work that the Primary and Secondary Care Interface Group will be engaging in. Our previous medical secretary Dr Alan McDevitt who is now Chairman of SGPC was present to answer questions on the Scottish contract negotiations.

Our First Annual General Meeting of newly incorporated Glasgow Local Medical Committee Ltd was held at after the main presentations.

All the presentations were emailed out to practices on 1st March. Please contact the LMC if you did not receive this.

P

rimary and Secondary Care Interface Group This new group comprising of GPs, secondary care doctors and senior health board managers was set up to deal with the problem of more and more unresourced work being landed onto GPs from hospitals.  Practices have been informing the LMC of this transfer of unresourced work and it was clear that GPs were increasingly frustrated and that something needed to be done.  The health board agreed with our diagnosis of the situation and have agreed that changes are needed in the way that patient care is provided and how secondary care manages its workload.  Our initial focus will be on phlebotomy that is requested by secondary care, sick-lines for hospital patients and out-patient clinic medication requests.  We know that these issues create significant tension and additional pressure on our practices.   We will keep you updated on developments.
G

MS Contract Update
There has been more information coming out since the last LMC newsletter about the contractual changes for 2013/14 in Scotland.  The points which make up the Organisational Domain of QOF will be redistributed in the following way:-

· 77 will move to CORE FUNDING and will sit alongside your Global Sum payments. This will be uplifted in the same way as Global Sum and will not affected your MPIG nor be subject to the 6% deduction for OOHs.
· 17 and its workload will go into a new Public Health Domain (Records 11 & 17,  Information 5) 
· 37 will go into new Clinical QOF changes
· 23 and its workload will go into a new Medicines Management Domain (Medicines 6, 10, 11, 12)
· 33 will remain for Patient Experience
New Anticipatory Care Plans using the new electronic Key Information Summary (e-KIS) will be work funded by QP A&E attendances and Emergency Admissions (78.5 points). Over 2 years practices will be expected to carry out ACPs for 1.5% of their practice’s population deemed most at risk of hospital admissions.

Final details will be available when the Statement of Financial Entitlements (SFE) is published by the Scottish Government.

E

nhanced Services Programme

Most of the existing Enhanced Services will continue this coming year without any major changes in both the pricing and specifications.  The CDM LESs will include the new Intelligent templates and Health Related Behaviours section which are part of the new CS development.

There are significant changes for both the Keep Well LES and the Medicines Management LES and the Polypharmacy LES is new work for GPs to review elderly patients on multiple medicines. These specifications should have been received by all practices by now. 

A summary of all the GMS Contract changes and Enhanced Services is on John Ip’s PowerPoint presentation that was emailed out to practices.

B

enefits Letter

With the changes in the benefits system and the new wave of patient assessments, GPs are under increasing pressure from patients and other agencies to provide letters of support and certificates as part of either the assessment or the appeals process. We feel that this is not appropriate work for GPs and that medical information where it is required should be requested directly by the DWP or the Appeals Service and remunerated accordingly.  We have produced a letter and a poster explaining to patients and agencies the LMC position on this matter.  Please find it on the Information Section of the LMC website - http://www.glasgow-lmc.co.uk/
P

remises

If you have not had a visit from the premises department yet (and this concerns about 40 practices) you will get a visit in due course and be eligible, subject to approval, for an improvement grant later.

If you have had approval for a project but the work is not yet done, confirm with the premises department that you are definitely going ahead and your proposed timescale for the work. The Board has confirmed that suitable budget will be carried forward into the next financial year to meet this expenditure, although some of the letters that have been sent out are to the contrary.

If you have had a visit but have not finalised your proposals for your premises, we suggest that you expedite things and try to get everything in as soon as possible. Stay in touch with the premises department and keep them updated on your situation. 

Despite the pressing timescales, receipts should not be issued prior to the actual work being carried out. There is a risk of contractors not carrying out the work properly or going bust. We strongly advise practices to claim only for correctly receipted work that has been carried out.

If there are any difficulties do try to liaise with the premises department this month and contact the LMC if your difficulties are not being resolved.

D

WP Fit Note guidance

The DWP has published revised guidance on usage of the GP fit note on:- http://www.dwp.gov.uk/fitnote/. 

The guidance provides information on completing each section of the fit note, using case studies to illustrate different situations that may arise and has been updated to include information on the new electronic fit notes.
R

evalidation Guidance for GPs

The BMA have produced a document for GPs explaining revalidation.  It is set out in an easy to read Question & Answer format and answers questions such as-

· How will Revalidation work?

· How will Appraisal work under Revalidation?

· How many CPD points do I need?

It is well worth reading for all GPs and only 12 pages long! It has been emailed out to practices and also on the Information Section of the LMC website- http://www.glasgow-lmc.co.uk/
S

cottish LMC Conference

The SLMC annual conference takes place this Friday (15th) at the Beardmore Hotel, Clydebank.  A list of Glasgow’s motions has been sent separately with the newsletter.  We have a number of lead motions in the sections for debate including balance of care, healthcare planning and provision, pensions and retirement, fitness to work and e-health.  Your representatives are busy polishing their speeches as you read this.  

This is also Dr Alan McDevitt’s first conference as Chair of SGPC.  Dr Bob Mack (Dumfries and Galloway) is Chairman of Conference.  Cabinet Secretary for Health and Wellbeing, Alex Neil MSP will also speak to LMC representatives at 9am before the start of conference. 

Conference can also be viewed live online via the BMA web link below http://bma.org.uk/events/2013/March?day=15
P

hysicians Directory
Just to let you know that this ‘service’ is doing the rounds again.  Please do not sign up to anything.  

C

ollaborative Arrangements 
The Board will reimburse GPs for providing the following under its collaborative arrangement:-

· Requests from the UKBA for details of pre-existing medical conditions and prescribed medication - £27.50 

· Social work requests for Adults with Incapacity Medical Report for Welfare and Financial Guardianship - £120 
We would however remind practices that they are not bound by collaborative arrangements and are able to negotiate their own fees if they wish.   
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